# Leabank Primary School



HE AKONGA MUTUNGA KORE

# Newsletter for 21st September 2018

Dr Pickering Avenue, Manurewa, Auckland School Telephone: 267 6939 – School Fax: 267 3053

www.leabank.school.nz

Greetings, Tena koutou, Kia orana, Talofa Lava, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Malo e Lelei, Namaste, Hola, Ni hao, Xin chao

Dear Parents/Caregivers



#### BM ": We J[hcu

The last day of Term 3 is next Friday 28th September. I Y'eda ntbX['\di'd']'\J']^['detc\J']\_c['e\"(G+'Tc''ed')^i 'Z\J']

Term 4 is 9 weeks long and starts on Monday 15th October and ends Friday 14th December.

#### D[mil Y'edőM[Xi\_j["Bl[u

Hey, Hey, Hey. If you haven't heard already Leabank Primary school has a NEW website with a NEW mobile app that can be downloaded onto your mobile phone! We're confident you'll find the new website easier to use and find information that is important to you. We invite you to check out the new website and discover the improvements made to make it easier for you to access information in a more concise fashion. You will be able to report your child absent, update your contact details, check the school calendar for all school events as well as a whole lot more. All you need to do is go to google, search for Leabank Primary School, click on the link and at the bottom of the Leabank School page, download the Leabank School Mobile App.

It's that easy so if you haven't already downloaded the app, now is the time to do it. For every parent that downloads the mobile app to their phone and shows it to one of the office staff at the school's front office before Thursday 27th September, will have their name entered into a draw to win a \$100 meat pack prize. The winner will be announced on the school mobile device web page on Thursday 27th September.

# <u>= Hib "8\A\a[j X\A\b</u>u

On Tuesday 18th September, 10 students represented our school in the Girl's Interschool Basketball Tournament. The team played with heart and demonstrated excellent sportsmanship. They played 4 games and ended up coming 3rd place in their division. Unfortunately they did not qualify for the semi finals, but that didn't stop them from supporting and cheering on the other teams. It was a fantastic



venue and enjoyable day. It was great to have some family members and parents come and support the girls. Thanks to Whaea Raewyn for helping to coach the team and a huge thank you to all the girls in the team for showing awesome LEABANK manners throughout the entire tournament.

# <u>CWakh[mW/2dj[hc[ZWy[″;dhebc[dj″⊲ehci</u>u

If you are enrolling your child at Manurewa Intermediate School for 2019, can you please fill out the forms, sign what is required and return these back to school as soon as possible. If you do not have an Enrolment Pack, please see Mrs Parker or ask at the office.

Γ	~~	~
( :		
1		
)	lela	d

#### <u>E[WANDA NAZ "Cekcij \et-Z"F\Aba"9\5\Ab"kf": \Abu</u>

Yesterday, Leabank School was involved in a school wide clean up initiative led by Our Young Leaders as part of the "GJ Gardner Homes Clean Up Week." All classes were allocated an area to clean between Leabank School grounds and Mountfort Park. Students were given gloves and each class with a rubbish bag to collect rubbish in their marked area. In total, we collected 9 full bags of rubbish and 2 bags of recycling rubbish. This was a great exercise for all students to learn about what materials should be recycled and also learn about taking care of our

environment!



## <u>'88fi '7jj [dZ\AM[ "\ehj^i "m[[au</u>

Best class attendance award goes to Room 9 with 97.92%

# ljkZ[dji″i[b[Yj[Z″mj^″l&&fi″yy][dZ\bbM[~\bbMz~\ehj^\_iu m[[a~\bb[@i

Edwin Charlie Room 17 Kalameli Sila Room 11 Selena Maihi Room 1





# Heec "-"Cd"CVMe[ju

Next Tuesday, Room 17 are holding a mini market at Break I and 2 in the Senior School Village. There will be items like ice cream, donuts, drinks, cookies, hotdogs, slime all for sale between \$1-\$2.50. This is part of room 17's learning in financial literacy.

## 

SKIDS School Holiday programmes are safe, loads of fun and jam packed with a variety of activities. There are a lot of fun things planned for the up and coming school holidays such as a trip to the movies, a Mexican Fiesta, days full of crafting activities and a day out to Clevedon Animal Farm. Register at www.sKids.co.nz

For more information, call 02108178012 or email palwinder@skids.co.nz

Yours sincerely

R W Maddren Principal